
White Lake Monitoring Report—July 2019 
 

 
2013 and 2017 data collected by NCDEQ; 2018 and 2019 data collected by LIMNOSCIENCES 

 
 
 

Water clarity tends to diminish in the summer, due to an increase in algae as well as an 
increase in the amount of suspended sediments from the higher levels of boating activity (very high 
levels of rainfall may also cause a decline in clarity in this shallow lake).  Results from this July’s 
monitoring (both Secchi depth and Turbidity are measures of clarity) are in line with what has 
been seen in the past. 

pH levels are holding steady and are also in line with what has been seen in the past, with 
the exception of July 2013, when an algal bloom caused a substantial pH increase. 

Water column nutrient levels remain low—both near the bottom and near the surface—and 
soluble reactive phosphorus (SRP) levels (the form of phosphorus that algae use) are below 
detection limits.  The high phosphorus levels in July 2018 were a result of the continued presence 
of the microfloc from the alum treatment (which bound up the phosphorus, making it unavailable 
to the algae but still measurable as total phosphorus). 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
Hydrilla Monitoring  July 2019 

 

While there is an abundance of a low-growing native plant (proliferating spikerush), no 
Hydrilla has been found. 
 

 
Bacterial Monitoring by Bladen County Health Department 

 

Results from May and June sampling indicated very low levels of E. coli bacteria at three 
sites around the lake. 

 
 
 

July Rainfall and Lake Level Monitoring 
 

 
 July rainfall (as measured at the Town’s WWTP) totaled 6”, bringing the total for the year 
to date just under 28”, which is average for the area.   
 
 Several of the July rainfall events were significant enough to be reflected in a slight, but 
temporary increase in lake level.  By way of comparison:  in June, with no significant (over 1”) 
rainfall events there was a 2.6 inch variation (from high to low), with a total loss for the month of 
1.9 inches, while in July (with 3 rainfall events over 1”) there was a 2.75 inch variation (from high to 
low), with a total loss for the month of 0.6 inches. 


